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NON-PROFIT :MEDICAL SERVICE PLANS 53 

PUBLIC LAWS, 1951 CHAP. 47 

tion be punished by a fine of not more than $r,ooo or by imprisonment for 
Rot more than II months.' 

Effective August 20, 1951 

Chapter 46 

AN ACT Relative to Game Preserve, Limington, Hollis and Waterboro. 

Be it enacted by the Pe01Jle of the State of Maine, as follows: 

R. S., c. 33, § 128, amended. That part of section 128 of chapter 33 of 
the revised statutes, as revised, which relates to the game preserve in the 
towns of Limington, Hollis and Waterboro in the county of York, is here­
by amended to read as follows: 

'Limington, Hollis and Waterboro: ~ ~ +, ~, .§e The follow­
ing described territory situated in the towns of Limington, Hollis and 
Waterboro, in York county; beginning at a point where the Little Ossipee 
river joins the Saco river in the town of Limington, thence . westerly and 
southerly along said Little Ossipee river to the highway at Edgecomb's 
bridge, so-called, in Waterboro, thence southerly and easterly along said 
highway to North Hollis in the town of Hollis, thence easterly and north­
erly along the road next west of Killick brook to the road leading from 
Nason Mills to Bonney Eagle, thence northeasterly along said Bonney 
Eagle road to the town line between Limington and Hollis, thence northerly 
along said town line to the Saco river, thence northerly along said Saco 
river to the point of beginning. The provisions of this paragraph shall 
not prohibit the commissioner from regulating the taking of fur-bearing 
animals thereon. It shall also be unlawful for any person to have in pos­
session at any time any wild bird or wild animal taken in violation of any 
provision of this paragraph.' 

Effective August 20, 1951 

Chapter 47 

AN ACT Relating to Non-Profit Medical Service Plans. 

Emergency preamble. \iVhereas, the people of Maine have legislation to 
provide for non-profit hospital service; and 

vVhereas, it is vitally necessary to supplement such service with non­
profit medical service; and 
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